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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 

4 June 2024 

 

 

 

 

Dear  

  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 20 

May 2024. You requested the following:  

Can you please provide a month-by-month breakdown of how much revenue was collected from the 

bright-line test, between 2016 and 2023? The reason for this request is to observe if there was an 

increase in revenue gathered by Inland Revenue, after the bright-line test was extended by the Labour 

Government. 

Information being refused 

Information relating to income tax cannot be broken down on a month-by-month basis as this 

is only provided to Inland Revenue on a yearly basis. Therefore, your request for a month-by-

month breakdown of how much revenue was collected from the bright-line test, between 2016 

and 2023 is refused under section 18(g) of the OIA, as the information is not held by Inland 

Revenue, and we do not believe it is held by or more closely connected with the functions of 

another agency. 

Further information 

The bright-line test is one of several provisions under the Income Tax Act 2007, which taxes 

income from property sales. As bright-line is not a tax, Inland Revenue does not capture the 

amount of revenue collected that is specifically attributed to bright-line compliance. 

Since the 2023 tax year (1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023), Inland Revenue has included a specific 

key point for customers to return net bright-line profit in their income tax return. 

For the 2023 tax returns that have been received to date, $203.9 million in net bright-line profit 

has been returned. Please note that bright-line income may have been returned in other key 

points in the return and not included in this figure. 

Prior to 2023, this income was included in various other key points that weren’t specific to bright-

line income.  

It is important to note that the figure provided is income to the customer and not the resulting 

tax or revenue collected by the Government. In certain instances, this income may be reduced 

further by offsetting against previous bright-line losses or ring-fenced residential rental 

expenses. 

 

 






